

Town of Charlotte

ESTABLISHED 1762

December 29, 2021

The Honorable Phil Scott 109 State Street, Pavilion Montpelier, VT 05609

Snowplow Trucks On Loan to Town of Charlotte

Dear Governor Scott,

On behalf the residents of the Town of Charlotte, the Selectboard and Road Commissioner wish to express our heartfelt thanks for your thoughtfulness and efforts involved with lending trucks and snowplow equipment to the Town of Charlotte and the Town's Road Commissioner. The trucks and equipment allowed the Road Commissioner and his crew to ensure that the Town's roads are maintained while the Road Commissioner works to replace the equipment that was lost in the fire at his garage on December 22nd. The swift timing of your action and that of the Vtrans Secretary and staff was very important, considering the ice storm that hit the Town over the Christmas holiday weekend. Please also extend our thanks to the Vtrans Secretary and staff.

With Our Deepest Appreciation,

James Faulkner, Chair Charlotte Selectboard